
 
 

 
 
                                                                                                   

                                          
 

 
                                                                                                   

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  January 2025 - 3509 

 

Dear Friends: 
 
As we come to the close of the year, we pause to reflect on God’s faithfulness and 
look ahead with hope. January is a time of fresh beginnings, and at Lake Shore 
Church, we look forward to the newness that God brings into our lives and          
community. 
 
As we embrace this season of new beginnings, we are reminded that the words we 
speak and the messages we receive shape our lives in powerful ways. This truth feels 
especially urgent in today’s world, where words can be both a source of connection 
and a cause of division.   
 
Words have never been more central—or more contested—than they are today. We 
live in a world where communication is instant, and opinions are abundant. Words 
can build up or tear down, inspire action or sow division. In such a noisy world, how 
do we discern which voices to trust? How do we ensure that our words reflect the 
truth, hope, and love we find in God? 
 
At Christmas, we celebrate the good news of the Word made flesh—Jesus Christ. 
His life reminds us that God’s Word is not just spoken but  lived out through love, 
mercy, and grace.  As we move into 2025, we will ask ourselves, “What word do I 
want to live by this year?” 
 
Starting on January 12th, I’ll begin a new three-week series titled “Words to Live 
By.” Together, we’ll explore how God’s words shape our lives and call us to speak 
with purpose, compassion, and courage. We’ll ask: What does it mean to live by 
God’s Word when it feels hard to trust what we hear? And how can our words      
become a source of encouragement, justice, and love in a divided world? My prayer 
is that this series will encourage us all to listen more deeply to God’s voice and    
respond with grace-filled words in our homes, workplaces, and communities. 
 
Be sure to mark your calendars for January 26th. We will have a Unity Service at 
10:30 am, followed by our Annual Congregational Meeting. This gathering is an 
opportunity to elect church officers, review our 2024 financials, and see our budget 
for 2025.   
 
As we enter 2025, let’s commit to being people whose words and actions reflect the 
life-giving truth of Jesus Christ. May we be attentive to God’s voice, courageous in 
following His call, and intentional in how we speak and live each day.  
 
In Christ,  

 
 
 
 

Pastor Adam 
 





CELEBRATING WHAT GOD IS DOING AT LAKE SHORE CHURCH 
 
 

Jeanette Mazmanian our Bookkeeper & Communications Coordinator will retire this December 

after working 15 years in our office. We say goodbye to her with a mix of both sadness and  

gratitude . We will miss seeing her smiling face and the sound of her infectious laughter    

whenever we visit the office as much as her willingness to help all of us at a moment’s notice. 

We are thankful for her many years of faithful service to our church and membership. Her  

servant’s heart has been a wonderful example of Christ’s teachings in action. 

Jeanette shared how much she enjoyed working for Lake Shore Church through these years 

and said she will miss the daily interactions with her church family the most. Sitting next to 

her co-worker and best friend, Stacy King, has been icing on the cake! She also voiced her  

gratitude for Pastor Adam saying how thankful she has been for his guidance and leadership.  

She and her husband, Bob, plan to travel to Florida for the winter and are looking forward to 

spending more time with their family, especially their grandsons. 

We celebrate Jeanette’s retirement with her and wish her endless joy in this next chapter of her 

life.  

Jeanette’s role was broken out into two distinct part-time positions. Jenna Dell came on staff 

this past summer as our new part time Communications Coordinator. Jeanette trained her and 

helped her to become acclimated to her new responsibilities in this role.  

This month Michelle Decker has started training with Jeanette to take over the bookkeeping 

duties. She is currently working two days a week in the office and in the future will spend one 

day a week in the office and one day working remotely.  

Michelle is no stranger to LSC. She, along with her husband Ben and their three sons, were 

members here before moving away in 2015. All three boys were baptized at LSC, and during her 

time here, Michelle served alongside Cheryl Smark in the Food Pantry. She was also involved in 

various mission projects and MOPS. She has served in a volunteer role as Treasurer for her   

local elementary school for the past four years while being a stay-at-home mother. Michelle and 

her family love nature and hiking and spend time traveling when the boys aren’t playing travel 

sports and participating in Cub Scouts.  

Michelle started looking for a part time position recently when she came across the bookkeeper 

job description and thought it would be a great fit where she could utilize her degree in      

business. Training is going well and Michelle said she is grateful for Jeanette’s help and        

patience during this process.  

We are excited to have Michelle back and working in the office and wish her much success in 

her new role  at LSC.  

Written and Submitted by Michele Maksout 








